
 

 

 

REVISED 
 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL 
 

NOTICE OF OPEN MEETING 
  
DATE: THURSDAY, 2015 MAY 21 
  
TIME: 5:00 PM 
  
PLACE: Council Committee Room, Main Floor,  City Hall 

 
A G E N D A 

 

 
1. CALL TO ORDER PAGE 

  
2. MINUTES  

 
(a) Minutes of the Executive Committee of Council  

'Open' meeting held on 2015 April 09 
1 

 
3. CORRESPONDENCE  

 
(a) Correspondence from Big Sisters of BC Lower Mainland 

Re: The Big Picture - Spring 2015 Newsletter 
12 

 
4. REPORTS  

 
(a) Report from the Director Finance 

Re: UBER Ride-Sharing Service Delegation 
17 

 
5. FESTIVALS BURNABY GRANTS APPROVED - $64,750  

 
6. NEW APPLICATIONS - FESTIVALS BURNABY  

 
Neighbourhood Events 

 
(a) #15-N-008 - Burnaby Community Services 22 

 EPIC for the Music in the Park Series 
 

 An application request was received from Burnaby Community Services on 
behalf of EPIC for the Music in the Park Series to be held on 2015 June 28, 
Jul7 26 and August 30 in Edmonds Park.  This is a partnership of the 
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Edmonds People in Community Residences (EPIC) with Burnaby 
Community Services and will see three nights of free family friendly music 
providing opportunities for amateur and semi-professional musicians from a 
variety of cultures and backgrounds to showcase their talents for their 
community. 
 

 Request: $500 CPA: 2014 - $840 Neighbourhood Grant 
2013 - No Application  
2012 - No Application 

 
Small Scale Events 

 
(a) #15-S-011 - Ethiopian Community Association of BC 

(ON TABLE) 
25 

 Ethiopian Community Festival 
 

 An application was received from the Ethiopian Community Association of 
BC for the Ethiopian Community Festival to be held on 2015 August 28 at 
Kensington Park.  This annual event includes an Ethiopian coffee ceremony, 
cultural dance, live entertainment, a market place, cultural displays, food 
vendors and sampling, and a children's activity tent. 
 

 Request: $8,500 CPA: 2014 - $3,000 (Small Event Grant) 
2013 - $3,000 (Neighbourhood Grant) 
2012 - $4,500 (Small Event Grant) 

 
7. PROGRESSIVE LIST OF GRANTS APPROVED - $71,884  

 
8. NEW APPLICATIONS  

 
(a) #15/31 - Bosnian and Herzegovinian Cultural Center Canada 

Society 
29 

 Bosnia Fest-Youth Conference 2015 
 

 An application was received from the Bosnian and Herzegovinian Cultural 
Center Canada Society requesting a grant in support of the Bosnia Fest-
Youth Conference 2015  to be held on 2015 May 23 at the Scandinavian 
Community Center. 
 

 Request: $5,000 CPA: 2014 - $2,500 Neighbourhood Grant 
2013 - $2,500 Neighbourhood Grant 
2012 - $3,000 Neighbourhood Grant 
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(b) #15/32 - Burnaby Civic Employees' Union 32 
 CUPE Local 23 Open Golf Tournament 

 
 An application was received from the Burnaby Civic Employees’ Union 

requesting an in-kind grant for a green fee waiver in support of the CUPE 
Local 23 Open Golf Tournament to be held on 2015 June 06 at Burnaby 
Mountain Golf Course.  
 

 Request: Green Fee Waiver CPA: 2014 - Green Fee Waiver ($1,200) 
2013 - Green Fee Waiver ($1,000) 
2012 - $1,000 

 
(c) #15/33 - Shriners Care for Kids 34 
 Pediatric Care 

 
 An application was received from Shriners Care for Kids requesting a grant 

in support of pediatric care. 
 

 Request: $225 CPA: 2014 - $225 - denied 
2013 - No Application 
2014 - No Application 

 
(d) #15/34 - Moscrop Secondary School 37 
 BC High School Provincial Badminton Championships 

 
 An application was received from the Moscrop Secondary School requesting 

a grant in support of travel expenses for 19 players, Burnaby residents to 
attend BC High School Provincial Badminton Championships to be held on 
2015 May 28 - 30 in Kamloops, BC. 
 

 Request: $1,000 CPA: 2014 - $1,000 (Girls Volleyball) 
2013 - $1,000 (Girls Volleyball) 
2012 - $1,000 (Boys Volleyball) 

 
(e) #15/35 - Burnaby Seniors Outreach Services Society 40 
 Seniors Peer Counselling Training Course 2015 

 
 An application was received from Burnaby Seniors Outreach Services 

Society requesting a grant in support of a Seniors Peer Counselling Training 
Course.  
 

 Request: Unspecified CPA: 2014 - $3,000 
2013 - $3,000 
2012 - $2,500 
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(f) #15/36 - Odyssey of the Mind 43 
 World Finals - Montecito Elementary & Buckingham Elementary 

 
 An application was received from Ms. Holly Lloyd, Head Teacher/Librarian, 

Montecito Elementary School requesting a grant to assist with travel 
expenses for two teams from two schools to participate at the Odyssey of the 
Mind World Finals Competition held on 2015 April 18 in Michigan. 
 

 Request: Unspecified CPA: 2014 - $2,000 ($1,000 per school) 
2013 - $3,000 ($1,000 per school) 
2012 - $3,000 ($1,000 per school) 

 
(g) #15/37 - Halston Hills Housing Co-op 45 
 Community Barbeque 

 
 An application was received from Halston Hills Housing Co-op requesting a 

door prize to raffle off during the community barbeque on 2015 July 25 to 
celebrate their 30th anniversary. 
 

 Request: Unspecified CPA: 2014 - No Application 
2013 - No Application 
2012 - No Application 

 
(h) #15/38 - parkrun 47 
 Deer Lake and Burnaby Lake 

 
 An application was received from parkrun requesting a grant to assist with 

start-up funds for the first two parkruns in Burnaby, one in Deer Lake and 
one in Burnaby Lake. 
 

 Request: $8,000 ($4,000 per 
event) 

CPA: 2014 - No Application 
2013 - No Application 
2012 - No Application 

 
(i) #15/39 - Big Brothers of Greater Vancouver 52 
 In-School Mentoring and Teen Mentoring Programs 

 
 An application was received from Big Brothers of Greater Vancouver 

requesting a grant to assist with Burnaby In-School Mentoring and Teen 
Mentoring Programs. 
 

 Request: $4,500 CPA: 2014 - $3,000 
2013 - $3,000 
2012 - $3,000 
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(j) #15/40 - Burnaby Girls Soccer Club 54 
 BC Youth Provincial Soccer Championships 

 
 An application was received from Burnaby Girls Soccer Club requesting a 

grant in support of travel expenses for 14 players, Burnaby residents and 
students to attend BC Youth Provincial Soccer Championships (B Cup) to be 
held on 2015 July 9 to 12 in Penticton, BC. 
 

 Request: Unspecified CPA: 2014 - No Application 
2013 - No Application 
2012 - $1,000 

 
9. TABLED MATTER  

 
(a) #15/30 Agility Association of Canada 

National Championship 
(Tabled 2015 April 09) 

56 

 
10. NEW BUSINESS  

 
11. INQUIRIES  

 
12. ADJOURNMENT  
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(a) Peter Kohno 

Re: Comfort Women Statue 
 Speakers: Peter Kohno  

Keiko Parker 
 
 Mr. Peter Kohno, 1404 Madison Avenue, Burnaby appeared before the Committee 
 protesting the proposed installation of the ‘Comfort Women’ statue in Central Park.  
 Mr. Kohno noted that this issue is a subject of an ongoing political dispute between 
 Japan and South Korea, and by allowing this statue to be installed, the City would be 
 effectively taking sides on this controversial issue.  The speaker expressed fear that 
 the existence of this statue would incite anti-Japanese sentiment and hate crimes 
 against Japanese-Canadians. 
 
 Mr. Kohno showed two short videos – an interview with Mr. Dave Weaver, the ex-
 Mayor of Glendale, and an interview with the former Mayor Ms. Elizabeth Swift of 
 Buena Park. 
 
 Ms. Keiko Parker, 2001-4388 Buchanan Street, Burnaby appeared before the 
 Committee providing background information on the Comfort Women issue and noted 
 that some US cities, where the similar statues were built (i.e. Glendale, California) are 
 experiencing ethnic tension. 
 
 It was noted that Canada is a multicultural country and Burnaby is an inclusive City that 
 embraces diversity.  In conclusion, the speaker requested that the City not allow the 
 installation of the ‘Comfort Women’ statue. 
 
 The Chair conveyed thanks to the speakers for their presentations.   
 
4. CORRESPONDENCE 
 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON:  
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR MCDONELL:   
 

THAT the correspondence be received. 
 
                                                                                            CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

 
 Arising from consideration of the correspondence, the Committee also received a letter 
 from United Steelworkers regarding the Westray Act. 
 

(a) Correspondence from Big Sisters of BC Lower Mainland 
Re: 2014 Highlights 

 
 Correspondence was received from Big Sisters of BC Lower Mainland providing the 
 agency, programs and fundraising highlights in 2014. 

-2-
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 (b)    Correspondence from United Steelworkers 
     Re: Westray Act 
 
 Correspondence was received from United Steelworkers regarding Westray Act. The 
 Steelworkers are seeking support from the City Council on this matter during the 
 Federation of Canadian Municipalities’ conference in Edmonton in June 2015. 
 
5. FESTIVALS BURNABY GRANTS APPROVED - $20,300 
 
6. NEW APPLICATIONS - FESTIVALS BURNABY 
 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR MCDONELL:   
 

THAT the New Applications – Festivals Burnaby be received. 
 
                                                                                             CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

 
Neighbourhood Events 

 
(a) 15-N-004 - Chinese Taoism Kuan Kung Association 
 Tian Jin Culture Festival 

 
 An application request was received from the Chinese Taoism Kuan Kung 

Association for the Tian Jin Culture Festival to be held on 2015 May 16 - 17 at 
the Tian Jin Temple at 3426 Smith Avenue.  The festival activities include 
performances by musicians and entertainers along with Chinese Martial arts, 
folk/traditional Chinese dances and tai chi, unique crafts, paper cutting arts, 
special vendors and kids' activities. 
 

 Request: $3,000 CPA: 2014 - $3,000 Neighbourhood Grant 
2013 - $3,000 Small Scale Grant 
2012 - $3,000 Neighbourhood Grant 

 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR MCDONELL: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON:  
 

THAT a grant in the amount of $3,000 be awarded to Chinese Taoism Kuan Kung 
Association for the Tian Jin Culture Festival on 2015 May 16 - 17 at the Tian Jin 
Temple at 3426 Smith Avenue. 
 
                                                                                             CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

 
 Arising from discussion, Councillor Dhaliwal suggested the Committee members 
 receive more information, i.e. financial statements of the organizations, prior to the 

-3-
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 meeting.  Further it was suggested that following Council’s adoption of the grants, a 
 reminder be sent to the Committee members with the events dates. 
 
 

(b) 15-N-005 - Korean Writers' Association of Canada 
 Canada-Korea Literary Festival 

 
 An application request was received from the Korean Writers' Association of 

Canada for the Canada-Korea Literary Festival to be held on 2015 September 
19 at the Shadbolt Centre for the Arts.  This event attempts to create 
understanding between Canadian and Korean cultures and forges a bond 
through multi-cultural performances of music and the reading and interpreting 
of poems written in another language. 
 

 Request: $4,000 CPA: 2014 - $2,500 Neighbourhood Grant 
2013 - $2,500 Neighbourhood Grant 
2012 - $3,000 Small Scale Grant 

 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR MCDONELL:  
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON:   
 

THAT a grant in the amount of $2,000 be awarded to the Korean Writers' Association 
of Canada for the Canada-Korea Literary Festival on 2015 September 19 at the 
Shadbolt Centre for the Arts. 
 
                                                                                             CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

 
(c) 15-N-006 - Burnaby Community Services 
 Family Day Festival 

 
 An application request was received from Burnaby Community Services for 

the Family Day Festival to be held on 2015 June 20 at Central Park. This free 
festival will provide families with a day filled with old fashioned picnic style 
races, arts and crafts, information kiosks and displays, amusement games 
and entertainment. 
 

 Request: $4,000 CPA: 2014 - $2,000 Neighbourhood Grant 
2013 - No Application 
2012 - No Application 

 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR MCDONELL: 
 

THAT this grant request be denied. 
 
                                                                                             CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

-4-
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(d) 15-N-007 - Southside Community Church 
 Inclusion Festival 

 
 An application request was received from Southside Community Church for 

the Inclusion Festival to be held on 2015 June 13 at Ernie Winch Park.  This is 
a partnership of the Southside Community Church and the Inclusion Festival 
committee as a way to bring the community together, to facilitate connections, 
and to provide an afternoon of fun and culture with multicultural performers, 
games, arts, crafts and community displays. 
 

 Request: $1,953 CPA: 2014 - No Application 
2013 - No Application 
2012 - No Application 

 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR MCDONELL:   
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON:   
 

THAT a grant in the amount of $750 be awarded to the Southside Community Church 
for Inclusion Festival on 2015 June 13 at Ernie Winch Park. 

 
Small Scale Events 

 
(a) 15-S-007 - Burnaby Arts Council 
 Deer Lake Craft Festival 

 
 An application request was received from the Burnaby Arts Council for the 

Deer Lake Craft Festival to be held on 2015 November 20 - 22 at the Shadbolt 
Centre for the Arts.  The three day festival features 50 juried crafters and 
artisans showcasing and selling their work and an entertainment program of 
performing artists in dance and music. 
 

 Request: $5,000 CPA: 2014 - $4,000 Small Scale Grant 
2013 - $4,000 Small Scale Grant 
2012 - $5,000 Small Scale Grant 

 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR MCDONELL:   
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON:   
 

THAT a grant in the amount of $4,000 be awarded to the Burnaby Arts Council for 
Deer Lake Craft Festival on 2015 November 20 - 22 at the Shadbolt Centre for the 
Arts. 
 
                                                                                             CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

 
 
 

-5-
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(b) 15-S-008 - Edmonds City Fair & Classic Car Show Committee 
 Edmonds City Fair Classic Car and Motorcycle Show 

 

 An application request was received from the Edmonds City Fair and Classic 
Car Show Committee for the Edmonds City Fair Classic Car and Motorcycle 
Show to be held on 2015 July 19 on Edmonds Street.  This City Fair is a street 
party with two components: an old fashioned Fair featuring two stages for live 
and DJ music, a youth talent show, petting zoo and rides, and international 
village, interactive community displays and food and refreshments; and a 
show and shine of approximately 100 classic cars and motorcycles. 
 

 Request: $6,000 CPA: 2014 - $5,000 Small Scale Grant 
2013 - $4,000 Neighbourhood Grant  
           (not used) 
2012 - $4,000 Small Scale Grant 

 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON:   
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR MCDONELL:   
 

THAT a grant in the amount of $5,000 be awarded to the Edmonds City Fair and 
Classic Car Show Committee for the Edmonds City Fair Classic car and Motorcycle 
Show on 2015 July 19 on Edmonds Street. 
 

                                                                                             CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 

(c) 15-S-009 - Scandinavian Community Centre 
 Scandinavian Midsummer Festival 

 

 An application request was received from the Scandinavian Community 
Centre for the Scandinavian Midsummer Festival to be held on 2015 June 20 - 
21 at the Scandinavian Community Centre.  The 20th annual festival with a 
theme of capital cities will celebrate Swedish, Norwegian, Finnish, Iceland and 
Danish countries.  The two-day event showcases cultural song, dance, 
entertainment, performances, great cultural food and events for kids, country 
tents and a Viking village. 
 

 Request: $10,000 CPA: 2014 - $6,000 Small Scale Grant 
2013 - $6,000 Small Scale Grant 
2012 - $6,000 Small Scale Grant 

 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR MCDONELL: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON:   

                                                                                              
THAT a grant in the amount of $6,000 be awarded to the Scandinavian Community 
Centre for the Scandinavian Midsummer Festival on 2015 June 20 - 21 at the 
Scandinavian Community Centre. 
 

                                                                                             CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

-6-
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(d) 15-S-010 - Heights Merchants Association BIA 
 Hats Off Day 

 
 An application request was received from the Heights Merchants Association 

BIA for Hats Off Day to be held on 2015v June 6 along Hastings Street.  Voted 
as the Best Burnaby Festival since 2005 by readers of the community papers, 
Hats Off Day is a parade and an 11-block street festival featuring music, 
entertainment, performers, kids' activities, a vintage car show, multi-ethnic 
food and more. 
 

 Request: $10,000 CPA: 2014 - $8,000 Small Scale Grant 
2013 - $8,000 Small Scale Grant 
2012 - $6,000 Small Scale Grant 

 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR MCDONELL:   
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
 

THAT a grant in the amount of $8,000 be awarded to the Heights Merchants 
Association BIA for Hats Off Day on 2015 June 6 along Hastings Street. 
 
                                                                                             CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

 
Large Scale Events 

 
(a) 15-L-003 - Korean Cultural Heritage Society 
 Korean Cultural Heritage Day Festival 

 
 An application request was received from the Korean Cultural Heritage 

Society for the Korean Cultural Heritage Day Festival to be held on 2015 
August 8 at Swangard Stadium.  This free annual festival includes an opening 
ceremony of choreographed Korean arts and culture, Tae Kwon Do and 
tightrope walking performances, live entertainment, Korean and contemporary 
foods, art exhibitions, a kids' corner and souvenirs. 
 

 Request: $25,000 CPA: 2014 - $15,000 Large Scale Grant 
2013 - No Application 
2012 - No Application 

 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON:  
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR MCDONELL:  
 

THAT a grant in the amount of $16,000 be awarded to the Korean Cultural Heritage 
Society for the Korean Cultural Heritage Day Festival on 2015 August 8 at Swangard 
Stadium. 
 
                                                                                             CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

-7-
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7. PROGRESSIVE LIST OF GRANTS APPROVED - $38,884 
 
8. NEW APPLICATIONS 
 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON:  
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR MCDONELL:  
 

THAT the New Applications be received. 
 
                                                                                             CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

 
(a) #15/25 - Sarah Savic Kallesoc (Scouts Canada) 
 Kandersteg International Scout Centre (KISC) 

 
 An application was received from Sarah Kallesco requesting a grant in support 

of travel expenses to volunteer at the Kandersteg International Scout Centre 
(KISC) based in Switzerland from 2015 July 06 to September 05.   
 

 Request: Unspecified CPA: 2014 - No Application 
2013 - No Application 
2012 - No Application 
  

 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON:   
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR MCDONELL:   
 

THAT this grant request be denied. 
 
                                                                                             CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

 
(b) #15/26 - United Way of the Lower Mainland 
 Street Banner Program 

 
 An application was received from United Way of the Lower Mainland 

requesting a grant in support of the 2015 United Way Fall Campaign in the 
amount of $15,000 to cover banner installation and removal costs along 
Kingsway, between Boundary Road and Royal Oak Avenue.  The banners 
would be installed 2015 September and removed at the end of December. 
(*NOTE: request for $15,000 is due to unforseen circumstance in case of 
hardware replacement) 
 

 Request: $15,000 CPA: 2014 - $15,000 in-kind for labour cost          
(used $5,725) 

2013 - $15,000 (used $12,826) 
2012 - $15,000 (used $8,498) 

 

-8-
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MOVED BY COUNCILLOR MCDONELL: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON:   
 

THAT an in-kind grant up to the amount of $15,000 be awarded to the United Way of 
the Lower Mainland in support of the 2015 United Way Fall Campaign to cover 
banner installation and removal costs along Kingsway, between Boundary Road and 
Royal Oak. 
 
                                                                                             CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

 
(c) #15/27 - Heights Neighbourhood Association 
 100th Anniversary of Gilmore Community School 

 
 An application was received from the Heights Neighbourhood Association 

requesting a grant in the amount of $1,000 in support of the 100th Anniversary 
of Gilmore Community School.  Funds will be used to produce a 30 minute 
documentary commemorating the centennial which will be showcased at 
community events and the BC’s Knowledge Network. 
 

 Request: $1,000 CPA: 2014 - No Application 
2013 - No Application 
2012 - No Application 

 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON:   
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR MCDONELL:   
 

THAT one time only grant in the amount of $500 be awarded to the Heights 
Neighbourhood Association in support of the 100th Anniversary of Gilmore 
Community School. 
 
                                                                                             CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

 
(d) #15/28 - Autism Speaks' Canada 
 Celebration for the Autism Community 

 
 An application was received from Autism Speaks’ Canada requesting a grant 

in the amount of $1,500 in support of a free family festival of celebration for 
the Autism Community.  Funds will be used to increase participation levels 
and provide enhanced kids areas with more interactive programmes. 
 

 Request: $1,500 CPA: 2014 - No Application 
2013 - No Application 
2012 - No Application 

 
 

-9-
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MOVED BY COUNCILLOR MCDONELL:  
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON:   
 

THAT this grant request be denied. 
 

                                                                                             CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

 
(e) #15/29 - Crisis Intervention and Suicide Prevention Centre of BC 
 Youth Suicide Prevention Program 

 
 An application was received from the Crisis Intervention and Suicide 

Prevention Centre of BC requesting a grant in the amount of $5,000 in support 
of the 2015 Youth Suicide Prevention Program.   
 

 Request: $5,000 CPA: 2014 - $4,000 
2013 - $4,000 
2012 - $4,000 

 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR MCDONELL:  
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON:   
 

THAT this grant request be denied. 
 

                                                                                             CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

 
(f) #15/30 - Agility Association of Canada 
 National Championship 

 
 An application was received from the Agility Association of Canada (AAC) 

requesting an in-kind grant towards the rental cost in support of the 2015 
National Championship to be held on 2015 August 20 – 23 at Swangard 
Stadium.    
 

 Request: Unspecified CPA: 2014 - No Application 
2013 - No Application 
2012 - No Application 

 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR MCDONELL:   
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON:   
 

THAT this grant request be now TABLED. 
 
                                                                                             CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 
This grant request was tabled in order for staff to provide more information on the 
event. 

-10-
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9. NEW BUSINESS 
 

 There was no new business brought before the Committee at this time. 
 
10. INQUIRIES 
 

 There were no inquiries brought before the Committee at this time. 
 
 MOVED BY COUNCILLOR MCDONELL:   
 SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON:   
 

 THAT this Open Committee meeting do now recess. 
 
                                                                                                     CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 
 The Open meeting recessed at 6:46 p.m. 
 
11. CLOSED 
 

Public excluded in accordance with Sections 90 and 92 of the Community Charter. 
 
 MOVED BY COUNCILLOR MCDONELL:   
 SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON:   
 

 THAT this Open Committee meeting do now reconvene. 
 
                                                                                                     CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 
 The Open meeting reconvened at 6:46 p.m. 
 
12. ADJOURNMENT 
 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR MCDONELL:   
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
 

THAT this Open Committee meeting do now adjourn. 
 

                                                                                             CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 

 

The Open Committee meeting adjourned at 6:46 p.m. 
 

  
  
  
__________________________ ____________________________ 
B. ZEINABOVA COUNCILLOR S. DHALIWAL 
ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER CHAIR 
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COUNCIL REPORT 

 

TO: EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL DATE: 2015 May 13 

 

FROM: DIRECTOR FINANCE FILE:  46000-08 

 

SUBJECT: UBER RIDE-SHARING SERVICE DELEGATION  

 

PURPOSE: To provide staff recommendations resulting from a presentation to the Executive 

Committee by Uber Ride-Sharing Service. 

 

 

RECOMMENDATIONS: 

1.      THAT  Council advise Uber Ride-Sharing Service that their current business model 

does not comply with Burnaby Cab Regulations Bylaw 2009 and therefore their 

company would not be eligible for a business licence within the City of Burnaby. 

2.      THAT  a copy of this report be forwarded to Mr. C. Schafer of Uber Public Policy 

Manager-Canada. 

 

REPORT 

 

1.0 BACKGROUND 

In response to a 2014 October 22 Council report on Uber Ride-Sharing Services the Executive 

Committee of Council extended an invitation to the organization to appear as a delegation before 

the committee at their 2015 March 19 meeting. The purpose of the invitation was to provide an 

opportunity for Uber to explain how their current business model would comply with Provincial 

and City requirements in the event that they began offering local taxicab services in Burnaby. 

Uber’s Public Policy Manager-Canada, Mr. Chris Schafer attended the meeting on behalf of the 

company.  

 

Resulting from that presentation the Executive Committee of Council expressed concerns about 

the following:  

 

 Uber’s failure to commit to the licencing requirements of the Burnaby Cab Regulations 

Bylaw 2009 and the Passenger Transportation Act 

 Public safety and security in Uber operated vehicles 

 The availability of accessible (dual-use) taxicabs provided by Uber’s business model 

 Compliance with the standards of service contained in the Bylaw  

 Complaint follow-up.  

This report summarizes these concerns and the City’s Bylaw requirements in relation to these 

areas.  

Item .............................................................   

Meeting ....................................... 2015 May 21 
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2.0 FAILURE TO COMMIT TO THE LICENCING REQUIREMENTS  

 

The Passenger Transportation Act is the provincial legislation which governs taxicab operations  

in British Columbia. The act defines a “commercial passenger vehicle(s)” as a “motor vehicles 

operated on a highway by or on behalf of a person who charges or collects compensation for the 

transportation of passengers in that motor vehicle”. The act requires that any person operating a 

commercial passenger vehicle obtain a Provincial licence and comply with all applicable laws.  

The Burnaby Cab Regulations Bylaw 2009 requires that before being granted a required 

municipal business licence for a taxicab, applicants must satisfy the Inspector that they have 

complied in all respects with all applicable provisions established under the Passenger 

Transportation Act, Motor Vehicle Act, Transportation Act and any other applicable laws.  

 

When asked if Uber would operate in compliance with the licensing requirements of both the 

Burnaby Bylaw and the Passenger Transportation Act, in the event they were to undertake 

operations within Burnaby, the representative was non-committal. Instead, he took this as an 

opportunity to call in to question the relevancy of the current regulations for taxicab operations 

in the Province. 

 

Uber has an established history of non-compliance and has met global resistance for its practice 

of quietly entering into markets illegally, without regard for local taxi service laws and 

regulations. Critics of Uber claim that by avoiding the costs associated with implementing the 

same rigorous standards as other local taxi companies Uber begins its business operation with an 

advantage not afforded to their competitors to secure market share based on price points lower 

than those charged by their competitors. 

 

3.0 PUBLIC SAFETY AND SECURITY 

 

During the presentation the Uber representative claimed that the company’s commitment to 

public safety and security often exceeds the standards typically found in the traditional taxi 

industry. He claimed that every driver applying to the ride share company must satisfy a 

comprehensive reference check, provide proof of $5,000,000 liability insurance, and submit their 

vehicle to a comprehensive 26 point safety inspection. As further evidence of their commitment 

to public safety and security, Uber’s policies of not accepting anonymous flagged trips and that 

drivers only accept payment electronically (thereby eliminating the need to carry cash) were also 

noted.  

 

3.1 Driver Qualifications 

 

To determine if a driver is fit to operate a taxicab in Burnaby the City’s bylaw relies on the 

issuance of a chauffer’s permit. Under section 3(1) of the bylaw “No person shall drive or 

operate a cab in the City without holding a valid and subsisting Chauffeur’s Permit issued by the 

Chief of Police”. The process for successfully receiving a permit includes RCMP review of the 

applicants driving record, undertaking a criminal record check and proof of successful 

completion of the Taxi Host program at the Justice Institute of BC. All applicants found to be 

unfit are denied the required permit. The fitness of any operator is determined by their ability to 

meet the requirements of the Chauffer’s Permit not by criteria established by their employer. 
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3.2 Insurance Requirements 

 

The Insurance Corporation of BC (ICBC) requires that persons offering to drive passengers for 

payment have, at minimum, a Class 4 commercial drivers’ licence issued under the Motor 

Vehicle Act. A Class 4 commercial drivers’ licence allows someone to drive up to ten 

passengers, including the driver. The owner of the vehicle used for this purpose must also 

declare how they plan to use the vehicle so that the insurance can be properly assigned a specific 

taxi or limousine rate. ICBC also requires the vehicle owner have licence plates specifically 

designed for taxis and limousines.  

 

ICBC states that if a driver were to be involved in an accident without completing all of the 

necessary requirements, serious financial consequences could result. This could include 

potentially having to repay the full value of all claims that arise and forfeiting coverage for any 

injuries that the driver may sustain, as well as, damage to the vehicle. The $5,000,000 insurance 

coverage referred to by the Uber representative may be invalid if their drivers are not properly 

licensed.  

 

3.3 Vehicle Inspections 

 

The Commercial Vehicle Safety and Enforcement is the Provincial body authorized by the 

Ministry of Transportation to enforce and inspect mandatory maintenance standards for all 

commercial vehicles operating under the authority of the Passenger Transportation Act, 

including limousines, buses and taxis. All vehicles subject to inspection in British Columbia are 

required to be inspected at designated inspection facilities holding a valid licence issued by 

Commercial Vehicle Safety and Enforcement, Vehicle Inspection and Standards Program. 
 

In addition to the Commercial Vehicle Safety and Enforcement inspections, the Burnaby Cab 

Regulations Bylaw 2009 requires all taxicab operators to submit their Burnaby licensed 

vehicle(s) for inspection by Licence staff when requested to do so. An annual inspection of all 

124 taxicabs currently operating in the City is performed by staff to ensure that the vehicles 

appearance and cleanliness, taxi meter accuracy and other minor issues (e.g. seat belt function, 

lights, trunk, tire tread, horn, etc.) are being maintained. These inspections confirm that all 

Burnaby cabs are held to a very high standard. Any vehicle found to have a serious violation is 

immediately removed from service. Those with a minor infraction are normally given a brief 

time frame in which to bring the vehicle in to compliance and to submit the vehicle for a required 

re-inspection.  

 

During these inspections accessible cabs are given particular attention in order to ensure that all 

necessary restraint equipment is present and operational and that the operator is sufficiently 

trained in its use.  

 

3.4 Flagged Trips and Electronic Payments 

 

Suggested as a prudent step to ensure driver safety, Uber’s practice of not accepting flagged trips 

and only accepting electronic payment via credit card could result in service limitations. Persons 

without access to a credit card or to electronic (even temporarily) means of payment would not 
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qualify for service. Also persons, such as tourist, that attempt to flag an Uber cab out of 

convenience would not be serviced. 

 

3.5 Availability of Accessible (Dual Use) Taxicabs 

 

When questioned whether Uber offers accessibility taxicabs for persons with disabilities, the 

representative did vaguely claim that the service is normally offered in areas in which they 

operate. There was no mention in terms of an established minimum number of accessible 

vehicles in operation at any given time.  

 

Uber’s operations in the City of Toronto were provided as an example of the company’s 

commitment to providing this service. According to the representative in Toronto all Uber 

operators are required to submit a portion of their fares into a reserve fund that is then used to 

subsidize operators who may choose to convert their vehicles to accessible cabs. Again, no 

figures were provided on the number of accessible cabs currently in operation, the number of 

operators who have taken advantage of this plan or the subsidy amount offered for the 

conversion.  

 

Section 6(2) of the Burnaby Bylaw requires that any company licensed to operate in Burnaby 

establish a minimum of 15% of the entire cab fleet as dual use (accessible) taxicabs. These 

vehicles can be used by able body passengers as well, but the bylaw requires that if a person 

identifies themselves as one who requires this service owing to a disability, that they be given 

priority over others.  

 

3.6 Standards of Service  

 

Similar to advertisements which suggest that potential operators are free to “only drive when it 

makes sense for you”, the Uber representative offered this notion as a benefit to the community. 

It was claimed that this flexibility is a primary reason why so many drivers are willing to sign on 

with Uber as operators. However, while this perspective may have merit in consideration of the 

convenience to drivers, it fails to recognize the needs of those citizens who have come to rely on 

the existing taxicab service as a necessary means of transportation.  

 

Burnaby’s Bylaw contains standards of service regulations to ensure that reliable service levels 

are maintained for our citizens 24 hours per day, including accessible services. It recognizes that 

businesses operating taxicabs in Burnaby provide a vital community service. The provision of 

this service must strike a balance with the needs of the community and the interests of the 

operator.  

 

3.7 Complaint Follow-Up  

 

Since 2010 January 01, the City’s Licence Office has received eight complaints about taxicab 

service in Burnaby. In every case the complainants’ concerns were successfully resolved once 

the Licence Office staff contacted the management of the established taxi company. The existing 

taxi service provider has historically been very cooperative with staff and citizens when faced 
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with complaints. However, in the event this was not the case, the bylaw does provide some 

regulatory strength.  

 

The business licensing regulations contained within Section 4(2) of the Bylaw require that in 

addition to a licence for each taxicab, any taxicab company operating within Burnaby also 

maintain a licensed “cab premises” where all books and records pertaining to the operation are to 

be kept. The Bylaw further requires the holder of a taxicab premises licence to permit an 

inspection of the premises, or any taxicab. Additionally, all licence holders must provide the 

Inspector with any information that is deemed to be “relevant to the maintenance” of the licence 

upon request to do so. Failure to comply with any of these regulations could result in suspension 

or cancelation of the business licence.  

 

4.0 RECOMMENATIONS 

 

The provisions contained in the Burnaby Cab Regulations Bylaw 2009 are in place to ensure that 

an enforceable regulatory frame work exists to safeguard public safety, confirm that sufficient 

customer service levels are upheld and that all taxicabs are identifiable, well maintained and 

presentable. Only those taxicab operators that have met City requirements and demonstrated 

compliance are issued a City business licence. If the business, operator or vehicle should ever be 

found to be in violation of the Bylaw, they risk having their licence suspended or revoked.  

 

During Uber’s presentation to the Executive Committee of Council, various provisions contained 

within the Burnaby Cab Regulations Bylaw 2009 were identified as regulatory requirements that 

have often been ignored by Uber in their operations in other cities. When questioned if Uber 

would comply with Burnaby’s Bylaw regulations should the company want to undertake 

operations in Burnaby Uber’s representative made no commitment to comply. 

 

Staff recommend that the Executive Committee of Council receive this report for information 

and recommend Council advise Uber Ride-Sharing Service that the business model currently 

employed by the company, as described by their representative to the Executive Committee of 

Council on 2015 March 19, does not comply with the Burnaby Cab Regulations Bylaw 2009 and 

therefore the company would not be eligible to receive a business licence within the City of 

Burnaby. 

 

 

 
 

Denise Jorgenson 

DIRECTOR FINANCE 
 

DL/ab 

 

cc: City Manager 

 City Clerk  
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Meeting 2015 May 21 

TO: CHAIR AND MEMBERS 
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL 

FROM: DIRECTOR PARKS, RECREATION & 
CULTURAL SERVICES 

COMMITTEE REPORT 

DATE: 2015 April 27 

SUBJECT: FESTIVALS BURNABY PROGRAM - NEIGHBOURHOOD EVENT 
lS-N-008 BURNABY COMMUNITY SERVICES 

PURPOSE: Grant Approval Request 

RECOMMENDATION: 

1. THAT the Festivals Burnaby grant request from Burnaby Community Services on 
behalf of EPIC for the Music in the Park Series 2015 June 28 - August 30 be 
received. 

REPORT 

Festivals and Specials Events: Neighbourhood Event 

Grant File 15-N-008: Burnaby Community Services 

Application Received:2015 April 10 
Project Budget: $1,559 
Project Request: $ 500 

Previous Support: 2014 Neighbourhood Festivals Burnaby Grant $840 

An application request for $500 has been received from Burnaby Community Services on behalf 
of EPIC for the Music in the Park Series 2015 June 28, July 26 and August 30 in Edmonds Park. 
This is a partnership of the Edmonds People in Community Residences (EPIC) with Burnaby 
Community Services and will see three nights of free family friendly music providing 
opportunities for amateur and semi-professional musicians from a variety of cultures and 
backgrounds to showcase their talents for their community. 

EPIC is an active, dedicated non-political group of citizens who are striving to create a 
community within the Edmonds area which is vibrant, inclusive and welcoming of all citizens; 
and a community in which people have opportunities to meet and share with their neighbours via 
enjoyable, accessible activities and events. EPIC has contracted with Burnaby Community 
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Services to function as the Host Agency applying for grants, accepting donations, providing 
insurance and administering funds and tax receipt on the organization's behalf. 

The application has been completed in full and the applicant has shown evidence that they have 
the capacity to coordinate the event. Festivals Burnaby funds would be allocated toward eligible 
project expenses related to programming, marketing/promotions and administration. 

Zl'~··f· '! / 
,-

Dave Ellenwood 
DIRECTOR PARKS, RECREATION & CULTURAL SERVICES 

DE:gp 

Copied to: City Manager 
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.3 Events 

~ --

City Festivals Grant -TS - -- 500.00 : 
-- --- -_.- •. --- .. -.---".~----. ------ ~-"" ..• ~.-, .. ------- "T -.~ '". --.---".~---+-

Contingency Fund/Balance Forward ' $ 459.40 1 _, ___ "",~ ____ ~,." ___ ._,",,,, ______ "_"_,_, ___ ._"-._ . . ,i--- . _._._. _____ .. ~.l.. 

Community Business & Partners $ 600.00 ! ------ _._-- ---- .. --_._--. __ . -'---1 

Total $ 1,559.40 . -- .-'. -·_··----1--- ,~ .. -----. 

Q6-Apr·15 , 

-t--

(--

___ ~ Ex_pen~es -,_. -- t-

150.00 
I Programming 

... - -"1" ... .~.". "-"._. -"-.---."------~ --"---'---1'-

! Equipment : 
",.1 ___ ._ .. _._._._ .• _"_. - •. ' _... - •• " ._. __ .... _. -- --- .• -----. -t 
! Performers i 

$ 

------------.- -------;7 performersx$60:OO---·S 420.00 , 
t- -\"3 p~rio~me;;S-X$ioo:oo- - sioo.oo i $ 720.00 

----.... ---.-,.--- " .. _- ;----- ... ----" 1-'",··-··--------- ,-."'---'.- r ." 

---TA(f;ertlSing 
.J _____ ._ ~ .. _._._._ 

TMa;~t~8,~ Pn)motion 

-, 
i Administration 

._--_._j- . _. ---_.- - ------ -----

! Park Rental ______ ..J_ 

! 

, 
-1-

L-t 183.51 

. $ 505.89 

__.J_ .~~5_!3.40 
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f..I..I.Ii City of *'+'" Burnaby 

Meeting 2015 May 21 

COMMITTEE REPORT 

TO: CHAIR AND MEMBERS DATE: 2015 May 15 
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL 

FROM: DIRECTOR PARKS, RECREATION & 
CULTURAL SERVICES 

SUBJECT: FESTIVALS BURNABY PROGRAM - SMALL SCALE EVENT 
15-S-011 ETHIOPIAN COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION OF BC 

PURPOSE: Grant Approval Request 

RECOMMENDATION: 

1. THAT The Festivals Burnaby grant request from the Ethiopian Community 
Association of BC for the Ethiopian Community Festival 2015 August 28 be 
received. 

REPORT 

Festivals and Special Events: Small Scale Event 

Grant File 15-S-011: Ethiopian Community Association ofBC 

Application Received:2014 November 28 
Project Budget: $28,450 
Project Request: $ 8,500 

Previous Support: 2014 Small Scale Festivals Burnaby Grant, $3,000 
2013 Neighbourhood Festivals Burnaby Grant, $3,000 
2012 Neighbourhood Festivals Burnaby Grant, $3,000 
2011 Small Scale Festivals Burnaby Grant, $4,500 

An application request for $8,500 has been received from the Ethiopian Community Association 
of BC for the Ethiopian Community Festival 2015 August 28 at Kensington Park, a new location 
for 2015. This annual event includes an Ethiopian coffee ceremony, Ethiopian cultural dance, 
live entertainment, a market place, cultural displays, food vendors and sampling, and a children's 
activity tent. 

The Ethiopian Community Association of BC supports landed immigrants and new Canadians 
with information, advice, and guidance to facilitate the integration of Ethio-Canadians in British 
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Columbia and to foster the retention and development of their cultural heritage within the 
framework of multiculturalism. 

The application has been completed in full and the applicant has shown evidence that they have 
the capacity to coordinate the event. Festivals Burnaby funds would be allocated toward eligible 
project expenses related to programming, marketing/promotions and administration. 

Dave Ellenwood 
DIRECTOR PARKS, RECREATION & CULTURAL SERVICES 

DE:gp 

Copied to: City Manager 
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Ethiopian Conununity Association of BC 
Adey Abeba Ethiopian Festival 
Budget Projections for the Period June 1,2015 to August 31, 2015 
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[FESTIVAL PROFIT AND LOSS (Income Expellditures) -~NetCashPosition--: J 
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 #15/31 – Bosnian and Herzegovinian Cultural Center Canada Society   
  Bosnia Fest-Youth Conference 2015  

      

An application was received from the Bosnian and Herzegovinian Cultural Center 
Canada Society requesting a grant in support of the Bosnia Fest-Youth 
Conference 2015  to be held on 2015 May 23 at the Scandinavian Community 
Center. 
 

Request: $5,000 CPA: 2014 – $2,500 Neighbourhood Grant 
  2013 – $2,500 Neighbourhood Grant 
  2012 – $3,000 Neighbourhood Grant 
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BOSNIAN AND IIERZEGOVINIAN CULTURAL CENTER
LITII, CANADA SOCIETY- BIICCVC

CANaDAr 7770 Wedgewood St, Burnaby, V3N 189, BC, Canada

Tel/Fax 604 544 5051 wwwbhccvcsorn çyc@rnaflcom

April 15, 2015
To: Executive Council Committee, City of Burnaby, BC

Contact: Ms. Lynne Axford
Tel: 604-294-7295
Email: I .ir:. rci @...b ur v.. c.a

Re: Support BOSNIA FEST-VOUTH CONFERENCE 2015

Dear Executive Council Committee members,

The Board of Directors of the Bosnian and Herzegovinian Cultural Center —

BHCCVC, who represent close to ten thousand Canadians with Bosnian
Herzegovinian heritage and origin in the Lower Mainland, five thousand of
whom are living in the City of Burnaby, seek your support in organizing BOSNIA
FEST 2015-YOUTH CONFERENCE 2015.

This is the 4th Annual Bosnian Festival. The date is May 23, 2015 and the
place is Scandinavian Community Center. All previous festivals have been
supported by City Hall of Burnaby and our distinguished guests at the festivals
were mayor of Burnaby Mr. Derek Corrigan as well members of Federal
Government Peter Julian and members of Provincial legislators Cathy Corrigan
and Raj Chouhan. This year we have confirmed all above persons plus
MP Kennedy Stewart and MLA Jane Jae Kyung.

As you can imagine, there are a lot of expenses involved in managing the
festival, and on our first one in 2012 we received a $5000 sponsorship
which was enough to cover our expenses. We would like to ask once more if we
can come to the same agreement.

Please find our Festival Program Agenda along with this letter

Kind regards,

Nihad Krupic, president
Contact: 604 440 2785
nkrupic2oio@gmaiLcom
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Featured and Honored Guests

I
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 #15/32 – Burnaby Civic Employees’ Union   
  CUPE Local 23 Open Golf Tournament  
      

An application was received from the Burnaby Civic Employees’ Union 
requesting an in-kind grant for a green fee waiver in support of the CUPE Local 
23 Open Golf Tournament to be held on 2015 June 06 at Burnaby Mountain Golf 
Course.  
 

Request: Green Fee Waiver CPA:  2014 – Green Fee Waiver ($1,200) 
    2013 – Green Fee Waiver ($1,000) 
    2012 – $1,000 
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 #15/33 – Shriners Care for Kids  

      Pediatric Care  

    

      

An application was received from Shriners Care for Kids requesting a grant in 
support of pediatric care. 
 

Request: $225  CPA:  2014 – $225 - denied 

    2013 – No Application 
    2012 – No Application 
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 #15/34 – Moscrop Secondary School  
  BC High School Provincial Badminton Championships  
      

An application was received from the Moscrop Secondary School requesting a 
grant in support of travel expenses for 19 players, Burnaby residents to attend 
BC High School Provincial Badminton Championships to be held on 2015 May 
28 - 30 in Kamloops, BC. 
 

Request: $1,000 CPA: 2014 - $1,000 (Girls Volleyball) 
   2013 - $1,000 (Girls Volleyball) 

  2012 - $1,000 (Boys Volleyball) 
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May 8,2015

Executive Committee of Council
do Ms. L.ynne Axford
City Clerk’s Office
City of Burnaby
4949 Canada Way
Burnaby, BC
V5G 1M2

Dear Executive Committee of Council Members,

RE: BC High School Provincial Badminton Championships
l’Camloops, BC, May 28-30 2015

I am writing to you today on behalf of the Moscrop Panthers Senior Badminton team in
hopes of acquiring funding for our team to travel and represent our school and the City of
Burnabyatthe BC High School Badminton Championships in Kamloops, BC, from May
28-30,2015.

We are requesting a grant in the amount of $1000 towards our team’s travel expenses.

Our 19 players are all Burnaby residents under the age of 21 and attending Moscrop
Secondary School. The 19 players are:

Senior Boys:
Nelson Pig (Grade 12)
Mike The (Grade 12)
Hanqi Wang (Grade 12)
Eric Ling (Grade 12)
Kris Zhao (Grade 11)
Leo Qiu (Grade 11)
Christopher Sung (Grade 11)
Ray Chou (Grade 11)
Hojin Chang (Grade 11)
Stanley Ho (Grade 11)
Dannison Llao (Grade 9)

Senior Gills:
Keyl Ma (Grade 12)
Shirley Quo (Grade 12)
rasmine Shi (Grade 12)
Chelsea Ma (Grade 12)
HarnionyKy (Grade 11)
urace Wang (Grade 11)
Meagan Wang (Grade H)
Ivy Lee tGrade IiJ
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Our team just finished another highly successful season of league play. We went
undefeated for the second year in a row, and won the Burnaby/New West Championship
for the third consecutive year. We finished 1st in the Lower Mainland Zone championship
on May 7, also for the third year in a row, which earned us a birth in the Provincial
championship. We are confident that we will represent Burnaby as sportsmanlike, skilled
athletes at Provincials.

We have reviewed the grant general policy and guideline document posted on the City of
Burnaby website, and are applying for the grant under Section B iii, which indicates that
“contributions will be considered for teams travelling to provincial tournaments outside
the Lower Mainland”. We feel we are well-qualified for this grant and your financial
assistance would be greatly appreciated.

If you have any questions or require additional information, please do not hesitate to
contact me at 6048722631.

Additionally, I can be reached at my email address, which is jimmyli61@hotmail.com.

My address is 3863 Nithsdale Street Burnaby, BC, VSG it’S.

Thanking you in advance for considering this grant request and we look forward to hearing
a positive response at your earliest convenience.

Yours truly,

Jimmy Li (Jingmin Li)
Coach
Moscrop Panthers Senior Badminton team

c.c. Cindy Wu- Coach-Moscrop Panthers Senior Badminton Team
Ms Erin McGinley-Athletic Director, Moscrop Secondaty School
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 #15/35 – Burnaby Seniors Outreach Services Society 
      Seniors Peer Counselling Training Course 2015   
        

An application was received from Burnaby Seniors Outreach Services Society 
requesting a grant in support of a Seniors Peer Counselling Training Course.  
 

Request: Unspecified  CPA:  2014 – $3,000 

    2013 – $3,000 
    2012 – $2,500 
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 #15/36 – Odyssey of the Mind  
  World Finals 
  Montecito Elementary – Division 2 “Structure Problem” 
  Buckingham Elementary – Division 1 “Vehicle Problem” 
       

An application was received from Ms. Holly Lloyd, Head Teacher/Librarian, 
Montecito Elementary School requesting a grant to assist with travel expenses 
for two teams from two schools to participate at the Odyssey of the Mind World 
Finals Competition held on 2015 April 18 in Michigan. 
 

Request: Unspecified         CPA: 2014 - $2,000 ($1,000 per school) 
   2013 - $3,000 ($1,000 per school) 

  2012 - $3,000 ($1,000 per school) 
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Axtord, Lynne

From: Holly Lloyd <F1ollyLlovd@sd4 I. bc.ca>
Sent: April-29-15 8:21 PM
To: Axford, Lynne
Subject: Odyssey of t.he Mind

Hi Lynne,

The Odyssey of the Mind Provincial Tournament took place on April 18th, 2015 and three
Burnaby teams qualified to attend the World Finals in Michigan this year: Montecito
Elementary division two, structure problem, Buckingham Elementary division one, vehicle
problem, and Glenwood Elementary division one, structure problem. Unfortunately, the
Glenwood team has decided not to attend the World Finals. We are also proud to announce
that this year the Montecito team also won the Ranatra Fusca award. This is given for
outstanding creativity and is the highest award at the competition.

We are hoping the City Council will again financially support our teams in representing Burnaby
at this World Competition. Your support in the past has eased the burden on parents and
helped to make the trip a success for the team. When is the next council meeting and how

would you like us to represent our request this year? Would you like me to send along the

names and grades of the students as well as a more formal write-up or would you like some/all

of the teams to attend the meeting?

Thank you for your support!

Cheers,
Holly

Holly Lloyd
Head Teacher/Librarian
Montecito Elementary
2176 Duthie Ave.
Burnaby, BC
VSA 2S2
604-664-8766
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 #15/37 – Halston Hills Housing Co-op  
  Community Barbeque 
       

An application was received from Halston Hills Housing Co-op requesting a door 
prize to raffle off during the community barbeque on 2015 July 25 to celebrate 
their 30th anniversary. 
 

Request: Unspecified CPA: 2014 - No Application 

   2013 - No Application 
  2012 - No Application 
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Halston Hills Housing Co-op th’tth

8868 Home Street

Burnabv, BC V3N 4T1 -

www.halstonhillscom / frhjflsshaca
604-421-8320

Spring 2015

To Whom ft May Concern:

Halston Hifls Housing Co-op is a townhouse development located at 8868 Home Street

in Burnaby, BC. Our housing co-op provides housing for 90 Burnaby families. We are
proud to be celebrating our 30M Anniversary in 2015 and in recognition of this event:

our co-operative is planning a Community Barbeque on July 25, 2015.

Our Anniversary celebration will he attended by members and ex-members of the co

op, Federal, Provincial and Municipal politicians, trades and suppliers and people from
other community and co-operative organizations.

We are writing today to ask you to consider donating a door prize for us to raffle off

during our event. Companies who contribute to this event will be recognized in our
official program for the day and in our advertising prior to the event as well.

If you have any questions or would be interested in providing a donation, please do not
hesitate to contact the writer at 604-802-1853 or by email at camlil@shaw.ca.

On behalf of everyone at Halston Hills Co-op we would like to thank you in advance for

your generous contribution.

Sincerely:

Cameron — Pres.dert

o Hi Its Co-op is corn rnitte. t.o C: r H: 0 sq o ecu cc on d offorda bit ‘I CISC :5: cot
di ccc, involved, co - operot i’ .‘

‘•::.n I
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 #15/38 - parkrun  
              Deer Lake & Burnaby Lake 
       

An application was received from parkrun requesting a grant to assist with start-
up funds for the first two parkruns in Burnaby, one in Deer Lake and one in 
Burnaby Lake. 
 

Request: $8,000  CPA:  2014 - No Application 

          ($4,000 per event)   2013 - No Application 
    2012 - No Application 
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1104-3408 Crowley Drive

p&ufl
Dear Sir/ Madam,

Ref: Application to the City of Burnaby Executive Committee of Council for
grant to start two parkrun events in Deer Lake and Burnaby Lake.

Amount Requested: $8,000 for 1 year.

I represent a non-for-profit running organisatioli called parkru n that
promotes building comm unities through running and volunteering. We provide
free weekly 5km runs around city parks and currently have over 550 events
attracting over 100,000 runners attending every Saturday around the World.
We are in the process of bringing parkrun to Canada and we are very excited to
have two of the first parkruns in this country coming to l3urnahy.

parkruns (always one word in lower case) are not considered races.
parkrun events are free, weekly, timed 5km runs on Saturdays. Open to all, the
nicest definition we’ve heard is ‘those runs where you make friends’.

We believe Burnahy is the perfect place to start parkrun in Canada due to
it’s beautiful parks and accessibility. parkrun will provide a valuable service to
it’s local residents as well as draw in participants from nearby neighbourhoods.
From experience from other parkruns, general activity levels among local
residents will increase as well as usage of parks. Also as parkrun is
internationally recognized, a percentage of participants will he tourists coming
from around the world.

Researcht.1]has been undertaken to show the lull benefits of having a
parl<run to the local community, these are:

* Increased partici patton in running front non-runnet s
* increased activity in ;‘o iuntec.ring
• Increased fitness of local comntunitv
• Greater self-esteem in participants]
* Increased use of city parks
• Designed to be super easy to access ius:t turn up and run, only

need for a once-in-a-lifetime registration
• Likely to be cost-effective community-based intervention for

improving public health,
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Funding Breakdown

At this stage we are looking for start-up ftinds. For each new parkrun, four
thousand dollars are required to have everything in place. The four thousand
dollars required is broken down in the following way:

• Laptop for registering and interaction $800
• Timing equipment $300
• Course Marking $100
• FunnelEquipment $100
• parki-un feather Flag $400
• Online Promotion $200
• Event Permits $500
• Course Certification $500
• Website and IT services $800
• Public Liability Insurance $300

Total: $4000 per event

Volunteering Opportunities

parkrun presents a fantastic and easy to access opportunity for local
residents to volunteer. Volunteers are required every week and there are huge
varieties of roles on offer:

- Timer operators and Course Marshalls
- Photographers
- Registration
- Event Directing
- Course Marking
- Public Speaking (announcing to the runners)
- Website and social media managenwnt.

Volunteers are free to choose whichever role they like, and will not be forced to
do anything that they do not want to do. It is very rewarding for a volunteer to
start with simple roles familiarising themselves with the event before working
their way towards roles that require more responsibility.

For youth volunteers in particular. it encourages a SCn5t of responsibility.
Where else can a youth experience more leadership than organising a running
event?

Communities

parkrun believes in building communities and despite parkrun’s growth
around the world, it is still regarded as those runs ‘where you make friends’!,
Each community gets behind their parkrun and welcome new runners and foster
on-going friendship. At the end of each parkrun, runners and volunteers are
encouraged to go to a local coffee spot to share stories and discuss their
experiences.
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Locations

In Burnahy we are planning to hold two parkruns, one in Deer Lake, and the
other ii Burnahv Lake. The following maps ndicate the routes earmarked:

Burnaby Lake parkrun

5.0km

— Deer Lake p2rV

AL- -

50km

I)

Deer Lake parkrun
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We hope that you share our passion for what we are working to achieve and will
consider our request for grant assistance. Should you have any queries then
please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours faithfully,

Euan Bowman
parkrun Canada Activator
6O413B96S53
euan@euanca

References

[1]: “Exploring the public health potential of a mass community participation
event” Journal of Public Health, Vol 36. Noi pp268-274
adf?ke’ti)eref&i

UlW’Xn

[2]: “Health Benefits of parkrun stretch well beyond the physical” Reuters,
September 2014, h’ukreuterscom’articie20i4/09’26’ukparkrun:
heaithidUltKCNOHL06M20140926
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 #15/39 – Big Brothers of Greater Vancouver  
                In-School Mentoring and Teen Mentoring Programs 
       

An application was received from Big Brothers of Greater Vancouver requesting 
a grant to assist with Burnaby In-School Mentoring and Teen Mentoring 
Programs. 
 

Request: $4,500  CPA:  2014 - $3,000 

              2013 - $3,000 
    2012 - $3,000 
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Big Brothe’s
at Gv.ete Vcjv*.’

I
Executive Committee of Council (Grants)
Clerk’s Department I
Burnaby City Hall, 4949 Canada Way
Burnaby, B.C. VSG 1M2 I
Attn: City Clerk’s

Dear Grant Selection Committee,
i

Re: City of Burnaby 2015 Grant

I am pleased to submit the attached grant application for your review, and hopeful the City of Burnaby will consider providing j
increased support for our prevention-based mentoring programs in your community. We have had much success with our
School-based Mentoring Programs in Burnaby, and we are working hard to try to meet the growing needs of the local •
population.

Your financial support is critical in order for us to deliver these programs and support the growing needs of the Burnaby
community. As such, we are requesting a grant of $4,500 to help fund our Burnaby In-School Mentoring and Teen Mentoring I
Programs. Please note that we operate these programs from our Burnaby office with one Mentoring Coordinator dedicated
to running our School-based Programs serving the Burnaby community.

Research has indicated that children in the middle childhood years are becoming increasingly isolated and need more
connection to supportive adults or peers. Your increased contribution would make it possible for us to provide valuable
friendship and support for local children who need it now. Witnessing the transformation of a child into a confident
concerned and motivated young person is a remarkable thing, and seeing them grow into successful, responsible members of j
their community and society at large is even more satisfying. We need you to help us Start Something incredible in the City of
Burnaby. I

Included in this package: I
• Big Brothers of Greater Vancouver 2015 Grant Proposal
• Big Brothers of Greater Vancouver Audited Financial Statements

We welcome the opportunity to discuss our request further and would be pleased to provide you with any additional
information. Please do not hesitate to contact Melissa Wilson, Program Director of Service Delivery and Operations, at (604) 1
876-2447 *309 or via email at

I
Sincerely,
Big Brothers of Greater Vancouver I

Valerie Lambert, CA. Z
Executive Director

C
Ut’

t
(C

May 14, 2015

102 1193 Kingswoy Vancouve.i, BC VSV 3C9 — 6O4,876, c47 — www,bigbrothersva.couver,com
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 #15/40 – Burnaby Girls Soccer Club  
                BC Youth Provincial Soccer Championships 
       

An application was received from Burnaby Girls Soccer Club requesting a grant 
in support of travel expenses for 14 players, Burnaby residents and students to 
attend BC Youth Provincial Soccer Championships (B Cup) to be held on 2015 
July 9 to 12 in Penticton, BC. 
 

Request: Unspecified  CPA:  2014 – No Application 

              2013 – No Application 
    2012 - $1,000 
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        2990 Astor Drive 

        Burnaby, BC V3J 1K3     

    

May 14, 2015 

 

Lynne Axford, Administrative Officer 1 

Executive Committee of Council (Grants) 

Clerk’s Department 

Burnaby City Hall 

4949 Canada Way 

Burnaby, BC  V5G 1M2 

 

Dear Ms. Axford: 

 

This is an application for a ‘Recreational-Sports’ grant for our team.   

 

I am representing the Burnaby Girls Soccer Club, U16 Intensity team, and we have recently qualified to 

compete at the BC Youth Provincial Soccer Championships (B Cup), to be held in Penticton from July 9th 

through July 12th, 2015. 

 

The U16 Burnaby Intensity is an enthusiastic and athletic team of 15 and 16 year old girls, under the direction of 

Coach Zac Patek and Assistant Coach Anastazia Matak-Markovic.  Of the 15 players on the roster, fourteen of 

them either live in or attend school in the city of Burnaby.  These Grade 10 girls represent almost every high 

school in Burnaby (public and private).  Most of the players have been together on this same ‘selected team’ 

since 2009. 

 

During this 2014-2015 soccer season, the Burnaby Intensity placed second in our league, and then continued 

their season to become the championship team at the Coastal Cup regional level, with their 3-0 win over the 

Chilliwack Attack.  (The Burnaby Now had a large feature in their May 8th edition on page 27, as well as on the 

burnabygirlssoccerclub.com website).  Winning the Coastal Cup is the culmination of 16 teams from both the 

BC Coastal Girls Soccer League (Lower Mainland) and Vancouver Island teams in a single game knock-out or 

‘playdowns’ formation.  Although the U16 Burnaby Intensity has a relatively small roster, and suffered many 

injuries this season, their passion for the game of soccer and determination to work as a team has been 

rewarded by the Coastal Cup win and anticipated participation at Provincials. 

 

We would like to please be considered for a contribution from the City of Burnaby to assist us in our travels to 

Penticton.  The U16 Burnaby Intensity players will be travelling the 400+ kilometres from Burnaby to Penticton 

(and home again) with their families.  The cost of gas, hotel rooms and food will be definite expenses that we 

are expecting for each player and the coaches to pay, in order for the Burnaby Intensity to participate in this 4 

day championship.  While we will be representing the City of Burnaby, the Burnaby Girls Soccer Club, the 

Burnaby Soccer District and the regional Coastal Cup, the players are extremely eager to face the upcoming 

challenge of provincial competition. 

 

We appreciate your consideration of this grant application.  It has been a very rewarding soccer season and 

we are looking forward to representing the City of Burnaby and bringing home the Provincial Cup! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Margo McGarry 

U16 Burnaby Intensity manager 

Burnaby Girls Soccer Club 

604 421 3357 (home) 

604 970 6352 (cell) 
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TABLED MATTER 
Executive Committee of Council 
2015 May 21   

 
 

 
Item 8 (f)   –  NEW APPLICATIONS  
  Executive Committee of Council Open Meeting 
  held on 2015 April 09 

 
 (f) #15/30  Agility Association of Canada  
   National Championship 
    
 An application was received from the Agility Association of Canada (AAC) 
 requesting an in-kind grant towards the rental cost in support of the 2015 
 National Championship to be held on 2015 August 20 – 23 at Swangard 
 Stadium.    
 
 Request: Unspecified  CPA: 2014 - No Application 
     2013 - No Application 
     2012 - No Application 
       
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR McDONELL:  
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
 
“THAT this grant request be now TABLED.” 
 

    CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
 

This grant request was tabled in order for staff to provide more information on the 
event. 
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